Continuing Education
Reimbursement Policy

· Mileage is reimbursed at the university rate of $.48.5 per mile.

· Mileage is calculated from actual office (work site) to off campus location.

· Over night stays are reimbursed for faculty traveling from Grand Rapids/Allendale area to the northern regions (Traverse City, Petoskey, Cadillac, Sault St. Marie) if teaching an evening or weekend courses.
· Continuing Education will require prior approval for more than a one night stay.

· Per diem is allowed for those traveling over night.

· Overnight lodging will be reimbursed up to $85.00 per night.

· Travel expenses, over night stay, per diem are paid by Continuing Education for those courses and sequences requested by and funded by Continuing Education and/or affiliated with a region center.

· Prior approval is required for exceptions to the above policies.

Continuing Education does not provide direct reimbursement or compensation to faculty.

To initiate reimbursement for appropriate expenses incurred by faculty members providing requested courses, the Academic Department sends to its Dean the appropriate documentation of travel and per diem.  The Dean authorizes the department to pay the faculty members and forwards copies of the documentation to Continuing Education along with a memo with the request and account number for the transfer.

Upon receipt of those copies, Continuing Education reimburses the department.

In order to receive travel reimbursement for travel other than instruction, the academic department must seek prior approval from the Continuing Education Department.

Please contact Rose Yoder at the Holland Meijer Campus should you have any questions or concerns.

Traveling to Northern Michigan to teach?

If an instructor is traveling to Northern Michigan to teach a class and requires over night accommodations, there are several places they can stay that have negotiated rates with GVSU.  Continuing Education will reimburse instructors up to $75.00, September through May, and $85.00 during the summer months for an overnight stay.  If an instructor needs assistance in locating a place to stay, they should contact the Traverse City office. Direction to the University Center can be found on the Traverse City website.

*see lodging reimbursement policy
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